BCSOA Chapter Meeting-September 22, 2024

- -Call to order by Brad Brelje
- -A motion to approve the minutes from previously meeting was made by Keith DeLong. The motion was seconded by Phil Bentz. The motion was carried by the Chapter.
- -Kevin presented the Treasurer's Report. \$3,650.91 is the balance in the checking account. A motion to approve the Treasure report was made by Vince D'Angelo. The motion was seconded by Keith Delong. The motion was carried by the Chapter.
- -Mike Mayer presented the *Commissioner's Report*. Check Arbiter daily. Accept and decline games as soon as possible. Please notify Mike if any blocked out dates become available, even if it is last minute. . If there is a cancellation you will receive an email. Please check your email. Over 80 games have been cancelled so far. If a game gets cancelled at the field you should receive a full fee Mike will be sending out information regarding District playoffs. Please send back to him and let him know if you would like to work girls games only, boys games only OR either is fine. County playoffs start Saturday October 12. Districts start the following Monday after Counties finish on October 17. November 5 is the first day of State playoffs. District and State gems will come through Arbiter. A motion to approve the Commissioner's Report was made by Denny Dornes. The motion was seconded by Heather Rusden. The motion was carried by the Chapter.
- -Tim Maurer presented the *Rules Interpretation*.
- *Supplemental card discussed in addition to encroachment and hand balls. Piercing retainers/liners are not allowed. Drones are also not allowed. Never make a comment on other officials calls or about coaches etc.

-Old Business:

- *We have the referee dry-fit shirts available for purchase.
- *Dinner meeting discussed. Heather updated Chapter on Crossroads restaurant.
- *A Dues increase to \$40.00 was discussed and a motion to approve was given by Greg Drake and seconded by Vince D'Angelo. Motion carried by the Chapter

-New Business:

- *Al Cross presented an update of total red and yellow cards given so far this season. 3 soft red, 3 hard red and 102 yellow.
- *Jim Witters retired. He started officiating in 1978. We are asking that if anyone would like to donate toward a monetary gift card for him and his wife please give the money to any Executive Board member.

- *Anyone who has 20 years of service please contact Al Cross. So far Ted Krug and Heather Rusden are the only two that Al is aware of.
- *Webpage is Berkssoa.org
- *Next meeting will be held on Sunday October 6 at 7:00 at Penn State Berks.
- -Motion was made by Mike Mayer to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Phil Bentz. Motion was carried by the Chapter.

Respectfully Submitted,

Heather Rusden

Secretary

October 3, 2024